
   

 
 
P.O. Box 502 
Hinsdale, IL 60521 
www.sboc-7.com  SBOC November 2018 Newsletter-DRAFT-1.3.docx  

  

2018 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 

 

PRESIDENT 
Don Fredericks, CBO 
Assistant Building Director 
Village of Bartlett 
(630) 837-0800 
dfredericks@vbartlett.org  
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Lourdes Garcia Backe  
Building Inspector /  
Code Enforcement Officer  
Village of Hinsdale 
(630) 789-7012 
lbacke@villageofhinsdale.org 
 

TREASURER  
Eric Alwin 
Building Commissioner 
Village of Woodridge 
(630) 719-4750 
ealwin@vil.woodridge.il.us  
 

SECRETARY 
Steven Martin, MCP 
Development Services Manager 
Village of Carol Stream 
(630) 871-6236 
smartin@carolstream.org 
 

PAST PRESIDENT 
Roy Giuntoli 
Building Inspector 
Village of Willowbrook 
(630) 920-2262 
rgiuntoli@willowbrook.il.us 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
Dan Buonamici 
Building Commissioner 
Village of Bolingbrook 
(630) 226-8470 
dbuonami@bolingbrook.com 
 

Keith Steiskal 
Building Commissioner 
Village of Lombard 
(630) 620-5763  
Steiskalk@villageoflombard.com 
 

Carl Heinze 
Building Inspector  
City of Wood Dale 
(630) 787 -3736 
cheinze@wooddale.com 
 

Jay Hoover 
Building and Zoning Manager 
Village of Oswego 
(630) 554-2310 
jhoover@oswegoil.org 
 

Dale Engebretson, MCP  
Chief Code Official 
City of Warrenville 
(630) 836-3026 
dengebretson@warrenville.il.us 

President’s Piece                                  November 2018 
 

November I can’t believe it!! Need I say “Thanksgiving”! Is nearing, OH MY! 
 

If you weren’t in attendance for our October meeting you missed a great 
presentation on Sol Smart to be brief, “it’s a program that a municipality joins 
through a process of providing a checklist and on-line application code requirements 
in order to make the Solar (PV) contactors application process essentially the same 
throughout the state. Thanks again to Edith, Jerry and Leo! During this presentation 
we had a fantastic turn out from our membership. We had 45 attendees present. 
Thank You all for your participation. 
 

Please Note: The SBOC Annual Holiday Luncheon and Business Meeting will be held 
on Friday December 14, 2018 at Bobak’s Signature events in Woodridge. An 
invitation will be sent out SHORTLY. The proposed Slate of Officers for the 2019 
Executive Committee and Board will also be sent to our membership shortly. 
 

The SBOC Board is working at filling the programs for our monthly training meetings. 
Should any of you have any thoughts for a monthly training session feel free in 
contacting any of the Board members. Hopefully, you will have a presenter’s contact 
information and are able to forward this information to the SBOC BOARD. With that 
being said, we the SBOC Board are looking for some volunteers to become Board 
members in 2019. Volunteering is a great way for members to have their voice 
heard, recommend programs and activities. Having new people provides fresh new 
ideas over the years. This is YOUR opportunity to Make a Difference and to be heard. 
So, why not contact me or any other Board member. I’ve enjoyed myself greatly 
being a Board member. Believe me it’s FUN and GRATIFIYING! The SBOC Board looks 
forward in hearing from you. 
 

SBOC is back, we are having our next monthly meeting on November 15, 2018. The 
topic is “Sprinkler Installations and the Code”, and if there is time we will add a 
segment on residential sprinkler systems, and much, much more. 
 

NOVEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING & TRAINING SEMINAR INFORMATION:  
Date:  Thursday, November 15, 2018 
Time:  12:00 Noon 
Place:  Buca Di Beppo Restaurant 
 90 Yorktown Mall Drive, Lombard, IL 60148, (630) 932-7673 
Topic:  Sprinkler Installations and the Code  
Speakers:  John A. Andrews & Greg Lay w/ Central States Automatic Sprinkler, Inc. 
Cost:  $20 payable on CVENT and upon entry (includes mini seminar and lunch) 
RSVP:  Please RSVP through the E-mail invite you received from SBOC, or,  
 “November” Meeting CVENT Link: http://www.cvent.com/d/cbqdy4 
 

Hope to see you there!  
 

Be Well, Be Safe! 
Don Fredericks 
SBOC President 
 
  
 

http://www.sboc-7.com/
mailto:dfredericks@vbartlett.org
mailto:lbacke@villageofhinsdale.org
mailto:ealwin@vil.woodridge.il.us
mailto:smartin@carolstream.org
mailto:rgiuntoli@willowbrook.il.us
mailto:dbuonami@bolingbrook.com
mailto:Steiskalk@villageoflombard.com
mailto:cheinze@wooddale.com
mailto:jhoover@oswegoil.org
mailto:dengebretson@warrenville.il.us
http://www.cvent.com/d/cbqdy4

